MINUTES OF THE GRADUATE COMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California 93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate Ext. 8-2743

September 17, 2013
Members Present:  
M. Wilson (Chair), S. Witte, C. Fry Bohlin, T. Lopez, A. Nambiar, D. Vera, P. Trueblood , T. Wein, 

Members Absent:       
R. Raeisi (excused)
Guests:
Charles (Chuck) Radke, Division of Graduate Studies
The meeting was called to order by Chair Wilson at 2:00 p.m. in TA #117.

1. Minutes. 
MSC to approve the minutes of September 3, 2013.

2.
Agenda.
MSC to approve the agenda as distributed.

3.
Communications and Announcements.

a. 
We now have a student representative: Houa Vang.

b. 
Dean Witte discussed confusion in the interpretation in the policy on ‘Sabbatical Leave’ and will clarify with Michael Caldwell the following issues:
1. Do Academic Senate Committee members on sabbatical need to resign and/or can they designate an ‘interim’ while on sabbatical and resume their position when they return?
2. There was an agreement that Thesis Committee Chairs planning to take a sabbatical should make appropriate arrangements to cover their graduate students while they are on sabbatical. The specific arrangements should be documented at the department level.

4. 
Discussion of alternative thesis formats with Chuck Radke who had provided article from the Chronicle on rethinking scholarly formats for graduate students. Several good points were brought up by both Chuck and committee members. The following is a summary:
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(a) We don’t want to change what we are currently doing; however we can add other formats as appropriate to meet the needs of various disciplines. The thesis must adhere to Title V code “critical and independent thinking”…”discovery of new knowledge”.  Project is ‘applied’ vs thesis ‘independent work/original work”. Any new template proposed as an alternative would need to be approved by the UGC. We need to consider minimum requirements for ‘quality control’ and how it is currently monitored.  There would be advantages to having a ‘publishable’ document at time of graduation.
(b) There was discussion about various ‘alternatives’ that may apply; these may differ by discipline. It was noted that currently the campus has alternatives (e.g., creative writing and MFA).
(c) A related question was whether or not students need to provide a ‘bound’ copy to the library (as opposed to digital); Chuck has addressed this concern with library staff and current policy is that it must be bound.
(d) We requested ‘models’ or examples of alternative formats at the Master’s level from other universities. 
Conclusion from discussion: Chuck will send examples of alternatives for committee members to review; he will also contact faculty that have made suggestions to see what specific ideas they have. Chair Wilson suggested committee members think about potential alternatives in own disciplines and re-address in a few weeks.
5. 
MSC to approve the voluntary suspension of Health Policy and Management option in the Master of Public Health program.

6.
MSC: to adjourn at 2:56 pm
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The next scheduled meeting for the Graduate Committee is in two weeks, Tuesday, 2 pm on October 1.
Agenda:

1.
Approval of the Minutes of 9/17/13.
2.
Approval of the Agenda of 10/1/13.
3.
Communications and Announcements.
4.  Interdisciplinary M.S. Program: 2:15 

5.  Voluntary suspension of graduate programs policy revision
